
 

 
Newchurch Primary School 

Proposed Parking Restrictions 
INFORMATION LETTER  

 
You may be aware that as a result of a public meeting held in March 2017, a 
working group was set up in order to try and tackle the parking and traffic issues 
outside Newchurch primary School. The working group consists of residents, 
representatives of the school community, local ward members, council officers and 
the police.  
 
Council officers noted the various traffic management suggestions made at the 
public meeting and came up with a number of proposals based on that feedback. 
The working group then met to discuss the options and a more solid proposal was 
compiled from that meeting. The proposal consists of various parking restrictions as 
shown on the attached plan. It is hoped that the restrictions will help to keep the 
area outside the school clear of parked vehicles during school drop off and pick up 
times. 
 
It was requested that the scheme proposal be introduced on an experimental basis 
so that its impact can be monitored and the scheme can be amended or even 
removed if necessary. An experimental scheme may run for up to 18 months and 
valid objections can be made within the first 6 months of operation. Before the 
experimental period ends, the council’s traffic committee will again hear any 
objections to the scheme and they will decide whether the measures are to be 
made permanent or be removed.  
 
It is intended that a notice be placed in the Warrington Guardian and on site in 
order to inform the public of the experimental order and it will give details on how to 
object. The notice will coincide with the implementation of the lining and signs that 
will be necessary for the restrictions to be enforced. It is likely that the measures will 
be in place within the next 8 weeks.   
 
If you require any further information regarding this issue, please contact the 
council’s traffic management team on the details below. 
 
Email: trafficmanagement@warrington.gov.uk  
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